BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING February 25, 2020
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Dave Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Gerald Baumann, Jeff Canon
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:06PM.
Abatements
An abatement was submitted for 203 Main Street after the customer reported a large toilet leak which increased his bill substantially.  After review of the information presented, Dave Forrest made the motion to give the customer a one time 10% credit.  There was no second and the abatement was denied.

An abatement that was submitted for 100 Orchard was withdrawn by the homeowner.
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There were approximately 228 radios out, with 155 of these new after January’s billing.  Since that time 91 have been replaced with approximately 137 left to address
Al Zerbato updated schedules on both new water line projects: Eagle Mill (Phase 1) and Main Street (Phase 2).  Al Zerbato let the Board know that 90% of the design plans had been completed on Phase 1. He was informed that an additional amount would cover repaving the entire width of Center St from Robert Street to Main Street.  The current proposal only called for paving over the area where the new water pipe would be installed in this area.  Dave Forrest stated that on Greylock Street, he would like to see the ground left “roughed” for the possibility of a future sidewalk to be installed.  Bob Bartini asked about total project costs for Phase 1and also contingency plan for extra costs.  Al Zerbato stated that this would not be known for sure until the bids came in. Phase 2 is finishing up evaluation for sewer work, but no pricing is available to date.  After discussion regarding Phase 2, the Board voted the following recommendation:  Move Phase 2 into 2021 and in preparation do off Main Street work, ie: drainage.  Also, blacktop sections of Main Street where needed until Phase 2 begins. 
Waste Water Dept

Al Zerbato let the Board know that Benchmark would like to relocate the sewer line for the Price Chopper Project west by 15 feet.  He will reach out to Lenart Consulting to review these plans.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Al Zerbato let the Board know that FY21 Capital requests being considered are as follows: a broom for the wacker with a water attachment ($8500), A new 550 truck ($80,000-$100,000) and another smaller pickup truck for the Highway Department. Roger Scheurer stated that he would also like Lenox and Lee to purchase a weed harvester for Laurel Lake.

The Board discussed the FY21 paving season and had several suggestions for roads to be done.  Al Zerbato had approximate costs. Road suggested were East Street (completion of the second half) $282,000, West Road (from Stockbridge Road to Devon Road) $136,000 and Quarry Hill.  Dave Forrest felt that Quarry Hill should be patched until after the Canna Provisions construction project is completed.  Also the cost of completely repaving from Robert Street to Main Street on Center was discussed.  The Board would like these additional costs to be presented at the May Town Meeting.  Al Zerbato stated that the Town would be receiving $285,000 Chapter 90 funding in July.
Other
The owner of 95 Church Street came before the Board regarding a long term drainage issue on his property. 

The request for repair of the issue had been previously denied at the July 2018 BPW meeting, after communication with Town Council.  Mr. Baumann wanted that Board to know that there was still an issue that he wanted resolved.  No action is being taken at this time.

Further discussion on 170 Prospect was held.  The Board stated that we should wait for a full quarter of readings to address the past due water/sewer amounts owed.

February 11, 2020 minutes approved:  Don Zukowski made the motion, Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday January 28, 2020 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:36 PM   Roger Scheurer made the motion, Dave Forrest seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

